

1st December 2021

Dear Parents & Carers of Year 8 and 9,

Further to my letter of yesterday, due to continued staff absence we are asking Year 8 and Year 9 students to continue to study from home for the rest of this week up to and including Friday 3rd December. The earliest return date for Year 8 and 9 students is now Monday 6th December.

To reiterate, normal seasonal illnesses combined with some isolations around Covid-19 mean that we do not currently have the required number of staff available. Unfortunately, we are not yet able to be able to welcome the students back this week. As always, our priority is to inform you as soon as we are able to so that you can make arrangements.

As a reminder, we are only asking your child to learn from home because we do not currently have enough staff to have them at the Academy, they are not being asked to self-isolate.

We are grateful to the students for the hard work they have done remotely so far this week. We will continue to provide them with work to complete which they can access via the Teams channel set up for this purpose, please see our Facebook page for links on how to access this and a helpful guide is also on our website which can be accessed on this link <u>Virtual Learning 2021-22</u> - Oasis Academy Immingham.

Thank you again for your understanding, we do recognise the inconvenience this may cause you and your family.

If you have questions regarding any of the above, please contact the school office by email on office@oasisimmingham.org or the MCAS app. Thank you as always for your understanding and support during the Covid-19 pandemic.

Yours sincerely,

Principal, Oasis Academy Immingham

ildrealise

Principal – Sara McLoughlin

Pelham Road, Immingham DN40 1JU Tel: 01469 576599

www.oasisacademyimmingham.org